Hi Stephen

I and several members of the Parrsboro Shore Historical Society and the Cumberland County Genealogy Society are very concerned about the “possible” fate of the Registry of Deeds Books and the Probate Records now located at the Registry of Deeds Office in Amherst. This possible fate also appears to be a reality for all of Nova Scotia’s County Registry of Deeds and Probate depositories. 

The problem started when the decision was made to digitize all of the deed books in each county office. The interest in making a database was, of course, wonderful. The problem is with the policy created for the design and use of the database as well as for the future home of the deed books. I have been told that all deed books will be removed from their present locations and placed in storage. 

Here is a list of concerns that I as well as others have identified.

1) I also have the impression that the index books that we all have used over the years will not be digitally scanned. These documents are important because they allow one to use search methods other than the common approach of looking for the name of the grantor or grantee; a researcher may not know either of these names. 


I have identified historically important deeds by noticing such information as property location and dates in the columns of these index books and I would never have had this success if I had been restricted to searching by grantor/grantee name only. In fact this is how, along with probate documents,  I was able to identify the Planter influence on dyking along the Parrsboro Shore and Apple River. It was necessary to use the index books at Amherst and at Kentville.

It is my impression that one must know the name of the grantor or the grantee in order to use the digital records!

2) It is my impression that browsing a particular deed book is not possible for the digital record. Browsing, even the unintentional browsing that occurs as one turns the pages while looking for a specific page, leads to discoveries that one might never find otherwise. I have discovered important data on lighthouses, information that included maps. Prior to this it did not occur to me that government departments would use the registry of deeds. In my opinion browsing must be one of the options on the computer interface.

3) The cost of subscribing to the database is substantial and out of the question for researchers who do not have a research grant. The cost is a bit over $100.00 per month and one has only 5 hours of search time during this period. Search time is, as I understand it, the time on the interface. The user is not clocked once a deed opens.

 4) I am told that after the deed books are removed all Registry of Deeds Offices will have computers available for business as usual, the standard search fee which is now approximately $6.00 before 12:30 and another $6.00 after 12:30. What happens when there are more people wanting to do research than there are computers? 

5) The probate papers are another question. Where will they be housed??

Sometime soon Colin Curleigh, a member of the Parrsboro Shore Historical society, will meet with Parrsboro’s Member of Parliament. Colin, a retired Brigadier General, has had years of experience dealing with bureaucrats. 

I am wondering if you and your collogues feel that our access to deeds and probate papers might become more difficult in the future? In fact do you have suggestions?

Kerr 

